
KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER AUGUST 10, 2010 MINUTES 

 
The August 2010 meeting of the Kure Beach Community Center Committee was called to 

order at 10:08 a.m.  Members present were Frances Regan, Tim Fuller (our Town Council 

representative), Irene Barber, Nancy Hughes, Linda Newton, Charlotte Philemon, and Donna 

Budd.  Frances began the meeting with a prayer for guidance and wisdom in our discussions 

and decisions.  The July minutes were approved.  Discussions were as follows. 

 

NEW COMMUNITY CENTER STOVE 

 

Tim updated the Board regarding the disposal of the old stove which the Town Council 

designated as surplus property and will be advertised for sale.  Discussion ensued regarding 

where the cost for the new stove should be entered in the Community Center’s new budget.  

Frances said that it will go in the Maintenance column under Expenditures.  Total costs for 

new stove was $619. 

 

NEW COMPUTER SOFTWARE PACKAGE FOR THE TOWN COUNCIL 

 

Tim discussed the new computer software package for the Kure Beach Town Council and said 

that the Community Center’s budget will be set up with the new software.  He said the fees for 

the opening and closing of the Community Center will be built into the Town Council’s 

budget. 

 

BARBEQUE 

 

Discussed ensued regarding the posting of banner and signs for Saturday’s Barbeque, which 

John will put out.   Other flyers are to be posted along the beach and to beachgoers on 

Saturday as reminders.  Tim said that the Town Council approved a 10-day posting period for 

the signs. 

  

Discussion ensued regarding how to keep the food warm on Saturday.  It was approved that 

Frances should purchase 3 sets of warming pans that she found at Sam’s Club for $40 per set.   

A reminder that desserts should be brought to the Center by 10 a.m. and that members will be 

available to assist in serving dinner. 

 

COMMUNITY CENTER APPOINTMENT BOOK 

 

Discussion ensued regarding the Community Center appointment book which Linda has been 

keeping since May.  It was agreed that she will pass it on to Charlotte for the next month, and 

thereafter, we will try to keep rotating it on a monthly basis. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 11:12 a.m. 

 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2010 

 

Respectfully submitted on August 11, 2010 by: 

 

Donna M. Budd 

Recording Secretary 


